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Many thanks for your liaison statement which explains that ITU-R Working Party 6B has established a Rapporteur Group on hybrid systems (now called integrated broadcast-broadband or IBB).
ITU-T Focus Group on Audiovisual Media Accessibility (FG AVA) has been discussing the use of such systems to provide access services, which might be available on the same screen as the ‘anchor’ content, on a second screen (e.g. a Tablet PC). To provide such services, adequate synchronisation of the ‘anchor’ and ‘helping’ signals is of critical importance. This will be a common need for all IBB systems.

FG AVA hopes that ITU-R WP6B can help to encourage the identification a common and adequate synchronisation system, desirably with a view towards a pertinent ITU-R recommendation. It would be helpful if WP6B could give an opinion on whether and how this could be achieved.

FG AVA is currently also reflecting on potential elements to be considered in the event of the use of a ‘second screen’ to provide access services.

We look forward to hearing of progress in WP6B and stay prepared to further collaborate with you. ______________
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